

Darul Ulum College of Victoria

10 January 2023

Assalamu Alaikum Wr. Wb.

Dear parents / caregivers,

I pray that you receive this letter while you and your families are well and safe during this holiday season, Insha'Allah.

I write to update you about relevant information pertaining to the school's operations in 2023, Insha'Allah.

Please be advised that upon review of our traffic management plan and school operations, the students' daily dismissal time has been slightly extended as per the details in the table below.

Student Cohort	Starting Time	Dismissal Time
Foundations	8.30am	3.05pm*
		*Dismissal time for Foundation students between 1 February – 10 February is 12.45pm .
Years 1 – Years 5 without siblings in higher levels	8.20am	3.15pm
Year 6, secondary levels and remaining students	8.20am	3.35pm

Please take note of the courtesy reminders outlined below:

- The first day of Term 1 for Year 1 Year 12 students is: **Tuesday 31 January**.
- The first day of Term 1 for **Foundation students is: Wednesday 1 February.**
- The shortened day times for Foundation students during the first two weeks as outlined in the table above.
- Parents of Foundation students may only accompany their child to the entry gate adjacent to the female reception. Students will be received by an appointed aide to escort them to their classrooms.

- Secondary students must acquire all textbooks and resources outlined in their booklists before the commencement of Term One.
- Parents must ensure that complete student uniform is acquired before the commencement of Term One.
- Parents must ensure the <u>timely</u> pick up of their children. The school has appointed staff to supervise students in the yard for a maximum duration of 30 minutes after the dismissal time and will not be liable after the stipulated supervision time. Relevant measures will be communicated and applied to students who are not picked up within the appointed time.

In relation to the school's Covid Safe Directives, this will be updated and communicated in due time upon receiving information from relevant government departments.

In the meantime, enjoy the remaining weeks of the break as I look forward to welcoming you all back to the new school year soon, Insha'Allah.

Regards,

Abdurrahman Gokler

A. Cekluh

Principal